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Wake up and let us smell the roses
A friend of mine was having a sandwich for a late lunch in Chater Garden in Central recently. The park was not crowded. “I stretched out on a small piece of concrete next to the fountain,” he tells me, “shut my eyes, enjoyed the sun, the sound of the water, the birds, and meditated for a few minutes.”
You can guess what happened next. Guards came along and told him he couldn't lie down and couldn't sleep there. When he asked why not, they eventually found a sign forbidding lying down - on benches anyway. It took a while because, he says, the area has 45 or 50 signs banning all sorts of things, though they never did find one about sleeping.
He adds: “What are public parks for in Hong Kong?” I have asked the same question when I have taken my young son to a park and found that he is not allowed to play with any toys or balls there.
My friend believes an old colonial attitude that “locals need to be kept in line” is at work. I am not sure whether this is fair. But history is partly to blame for the whole shortage of public space in urban areas.
Going back to colonial times, Hong Kong bureaucrats saw a conflict, or at least competition, between government and people over resources. Even today, you hear our officials say that the government is “sacrificing” a certain amount of revenue when it provides public space. In dollar terms, it is true, but you would never hear London or New York officials say it - they do not see improving citizens' quality of life as “sacrificing” revenue.
The result is very little open downtown space and, with parks usually very near residential areas, activities like ball games and music are more likely to annoy other people. One person's fun in a public park may be another person's nuisance, and that leads us to another old bureaucratic attitude: to try to avoid complaints. That must be one of the reasons behind the long list of activities banned in public areas.
A sign in a park in Sydney, Australia, says “Please walk on the grass”, and tells visitors to feel free to smell the flowers and have picnics. Will we ever see such a relaxed approach in our public spaces in Hong Kong?
One problem may be that our frontline officials are comfortable with strict rules rather than loose guidelines. It is not just a question of convenience. There is a real challenge here; look at the private sector, where companies often have to give their customer service staff extensive training and backup before giving them the authority to make decisions flexibly.
Still, even if that proves to be too difficult to change in the short term, it should at least be possible to ease some of the rules, at least in bigger and more appropriate parks, maybe on an experimental basis.
The good news is that people are starting to ask questions about the rules and regulations in our parks.
A campaign called Freedom Ball, which has a website, has been encouraging members of the public of all ages to think about what really needs to be banned in public open spaces.
The campaign's slogan is: “Say no to no fun.” One of the questions they have asked is why our planners design parks with spaces that people are forbidden to use.
And one of Hong Kong's leading think-tanks, the Bauhinia Foundation, is currently doing a study on park management. This body usually focuses on the big issues such as Hong Kong's competitiveness, or integration with the mainland. But maybe we should see park rules in the context of a big issue: the relationship between government and people.
Perhaps in some ways my friend is right, and there is still a colonial mentality built into government. If so, rethinking park rules could be a good way to start changing that culture. It would make my son's visits to the park more fun, too.
